
 
 

 
 

31 December 2020 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Following yesterday’s government announcement regarding the National position on students returning to school in January 
2021, I have had to alter the plans that we had put in place and communicated on Friday 18 December 2020. 
 
The details of the return to school are now as follows, please note, all students attending as detailed below, will be expected to 
wear their full school uniform:- 
 
Week commencing 4 January 2021  

• Monday 4 January - School closed to all students with the exception of vulnerable or key worker students.  Vulnerable 
or key worker students arrive school at 10:00 am and finish at 15:00 pm 

• Tuesday 5 January - School closed to all students with the exception of vulnerable or key worker students.  Vulnerable 
or key worker students arrive at school at 09:45 am.  Within this group, Year 7 & 8 students leave at 14:45 pm/other 
year groups leave at 15:00 pm. 

• Year 8, 9, 10, 11, 12 & 13 students will have a mixture of ‘virtual lessons’ and lesson set on Google Classroom from P2 
(09:50).  Details will be available in the normal way. 
 
Year 7 students will have lessons set on Google Classroom from P2 (09:50) lasting for the entirety of their normal 
double lessons. 
   

• Wednesday 6 – Friday 8 January - School closed to all students with the exception of vulnerable or key worker 
students.  Vulnerable or key worker students arrive at school by 08:45 am. Vulnerable & Key Worker students in Year 7 
& 8 will leave at 14:45 pm & other year groups to leave at 15.00 pm. 
 
Year 8, 9, 10, 11, 12 & 13 students will have a mixture of ‘virtual lessons’ and lesson set on Google Classroom from P2 
(09:50) 
 
Year 7 students will have lessons set on Google Classroom from P2 (09:50) as outlined above.   
 
* Please note that it is our intention to provide additional information to all Year 7 parents/carers and students during 
this week, so that they can also have some ‘virtual lessons’ from the 11 January onwards. 
 

Week commencing 11 January 

• Monday 11 January – Friday 15 January, 
Year 11 & Year 13 students will be in school as normal 
Vulnerable and key worker students to arrive at school as normal by 08:45 am.  
Students in all years will have a mixture of ‘virtual lessons’ and lessons set on Google Classroom throughout the week.  
Details will be available in the normal way. 
 

Students attending school and in receipt of Free School Meals, lunch will be provided as in previous weeks. 
 
The school has safety measures in place and all staff and students attending will be expected to have their **temperature taken 
on arrival to school.  (**Parents/carers will be contacted immediately if a child has a high temperature and asked to collect them 
from school)  

 
I hope that this information provides you with the necessary details regarding your child’s education over the next few weeks.  
As more information arrives with us and if anything changes, we will endeavour to communicate any necessary changes as 
quickly as possible. 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 
Currently, we appreciate that all students should be returning to school as normal on Monday 18 January 2021 and I will be 
writing to you again shortly to communicate any necessary detail around the testing of students in line with the Government 
directives. 

 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
 
 

Jon Arnold 
Principal. 
 

 

 

 

 

 


